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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, February 3, 7:00 p.m. 

At The Wherehouse?  

www.AOH-Holyoke.com

    In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
    Irish Night in Holyoke in memory of Daniel P. Curran will be held on Saturday, February 22, 2020 at the Log Cabin in Holyoke. Call Joe O’Connor at 413-627-7148 for reservations or go online to Eventbrite .com Irish Night in Holyoke. Tickets are just $30.00 per person. The event benefits the Maurice A. Donahue Memorial Scholarship. Usher in the St. Patrick’s season and enjoy a delicious traditional corned beef and cabbage dinner and Danny’s famous corned ribs. Listen to the music of the Noel Henry Irish Show Band with additional entertainment by Piper Matt O’Connor and the Cassin Academy of Irish Dance. Buy your tickets early, first-come first-served. Don’t miss this traditional area cultural event. Valet parking provided.  
   Please bring raffle donations and baskets to the February meeting or call Fran Hennessey at 785-5687 and he will pick them up. Placemat ads are only $25 each.

  Work will begin shortly on the AOH floats for the Holyoke Saint Patrick’s Parade. This year the club will be represented by two floats, one for the dancers and the second for our honorary and distinguished visitors. Volunteers are also needed to assist in parading the largest Irish tri-color along the route.

     Pete’s Saint Patrick’s raffle calendars are on sale. At only $10, they are a great gift for yourself and others. It is a nice club fundraiser where you can win some nice cold cash.

   Volunteers are always welcome to assist our Christian charity activity serving the noon meal at Kate’s Kitchen. The next opportunity is Sunday, February 9 followed by April 5, May 31 and June 28 Call Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for more information.

   It is with great sadness that we remember the late great Hibernian, William Dean. A great supporter of Kate’s Kitchen, every month, Doc reminded us to bring non-perishable food items to help the needy. He was a true friend, Christian and an example for all.

Be A Voice For Ireland – Join the Hibernians Today!
   The AOH Communion Breakfast will be held on Sunday, March 15 at The Wherehouse? following the 8 a.m. Mass at St. Jerome Church. The breakfast will honor our 2020 Christian Charity recipient Sister Joan Magnani, ssj, Executive Director at Jericho, Bureau for Exceptional Children and Adults. Sister is being recognized for improving the quality of life for people with disabilities in Hampden and Hampshire counties. Guest speaker is former Boston Police Commissioner, William B. Evans. For reservations, call Chairman Jay Driscoll at 534-0445 by March 10. Tickets are $25 per person.
Congratulations to John and Kim Gaughan on running another great Children’s Christmas party.  Special thanks to to Mrs. Claus, Barbara Gaughan: Santa, JD Watson: his ever faithful elf, Kerry Watson: photographer, Peter Hogan: Paula Paoli, Tom and Mary Laura Hohol, Kelly O’Connor, Noranne Duquette and the staff at The Wherehouse?.     

 If you are not receiving our newsletter by e-mail please, send me your correct email or if you have changed your email, please forward it to fishaq2@aol.com (Paul Hogan). This is an effort to save money.
   Financial Secretary Peter Hogan informs us several members have still not paid their 2019 dues! If you have any questions or a hardship please give Pete 413-330-6635 or Paul a call at 413-210-1416.  The price is $30.
  Thank you to our Financial Secretary, Peter Hogan for updating the membership list to meet National AOH standards.
   Congratulations to Fran Hennessey chairman of the Good and Welfare of the Order Committee. Over the past year, ten Hibernians have joined our ranks. Fran’s contributions to the AOH never go unnoticed.

       When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH will pay our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6031 for the LAOH. 
   LAOH News
Embroidery for the 20th Anniversary quilt is being dropped off daily and will make its debut on Irish Night, February 22. Raffle tickets for this one-of-a-kind heirloom can be purchased from LAOH members, at R&R Variety, the February meeting and at Danny’s Irish Night. The quilt is beautifully decorated with patches representing themes from the past 2 decades.
   Celebrate the life of St. Brigid, the patroness of Ireland this Sunday, February 2 at the 8 a.m. Mass in St. Jerome Church. Coffee and pastries will be served after Mass.
   Congratulations to Liam Smith on winning a bottle of cheer at the LAOH state board December meeting.
  Good luck wishes to a great Lady Hibernian, Noranne Duquette and her husband Dick as they begin a new adventure in Alabama. Don’t worry, the happy couple can’t leave us forever. Actually, they expect to return every spring for the “High Holy Days”. Noranne, you are already missed.

    Don't forget to keep your dues up to date.  Please send $25.00 dues to Mary Pat Murphy at 9 Magnolia Avenue, Holyoke, MA  01040. She can be reached at 413-532-2121 with any questions.
    If you are receiving a printed copy of the newsletter and want to receive it by email instead, please contact Paula Paoli at paula5412@comcast.net or 413-210-6031 to make the change.  We appreciate those who have changed to email to save our division the cost of printing and postage.
   Recognizing the contribution Eileen Curran, Danny’s daughter and loyal lady Hibernian, has made to the Holyoke Saint Patrick’s Parade, both the LAOH and AOH have purchased tables at the party honoring the 2020 Citizenship Award winner.

  Upcoming Events:
Kate’s Kitchen – Sunday, February 9, April 5, May 31 and June 28
St. Patrick’s Calendar Raffle – tickets are on sale
Dan’s Irish Night – Saturday, February 22 at The Log Cabin
Communion Breakfast – Sunday, March 15
Saint Patrick’s Parade – Sunday, March 22

Hennessey Hoe-Down Summer Picnic – Saturday, June 14
 Irish Cultural Center Events
 Entertainment at the Trinity Pub

   Friday, February 14 – A special 4 course romantic Valentine’s meal will be served at the Trinity Pub. The cost is $40 per person for patrons and $45 for non-patrons. Reservations are required.  Call 342-4358.
   Saturday, March 14 – The Yank Celt Band will celebrate the Saint Patrick season at the Trinity Pub. The show begins at 6 p.m. Tickets are $25 for ICC patrons and $29 for general admission in the main room and $25 seating in the rear room. For more information call 342-4358.
In loving memory of Doc Dean, Kate’s Kitchen is in need of non-perishable food items. Please bring something to the February meeting.

 And finally, there was a 50/50 raffle winner at the January meeting, Janet Dwyer. Janet took home a large pot of gold, not really gold, but a nice welcome surprise.
In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
